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Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the proposed changes to CrR 3.4. While well-
intentioned, the planned amendments to the rule are fundamentally short-sighted and will
only result in lessening the integrity of court proceedings.

If a defendant is allowed to appear virtually for trial, the door to a number of unacceptable
possibilities will be opened. The ability for in-court participants to identify the defendant will
be severely limited and (in some instances) impossible, the trial court will have no way to
ensure that the defendant is not being coached by an off-screen third party or reading from
notes, and the jury will not be afforded the opportunity to observe the defendant’s demeanor
while testifying. Additionally, the defendant’s remote presence alone will not satisfy the
Confrontation Clause, and it will be fundamentally difficult for the trial court to obtain a
sufficient waiver - especially if the defendant has appeared remotely for the previous
proceedings. It will also erode public trust in the criminal justice system because every other
criminal justice system participant to still have to appear in person. Lastly, and perhaps most
importantly, the weight and import of the proceedings on the jury and rest of the criminal
justice system participants will be diminished because the defendant will be reduced to a face
on the screen or a voice on the phone, rather than an actual human being whose liberty is at
stake.

[ agree that courts should have some discretion to allow participants to appear remotely -
which already occurs on a much more limited basis. Events such as trial and sentencing
however, are far too important to be watered-down or compromised in this fashion. For these
reasons as well as others already stated in the comments, [ oppose the amendment.

Thank you.
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-Paul Sewell

Paul G. Sewell (he/him)
Senior Deputy Prosecuting Attorney



